

TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

May 2021

April was a busy month for TRGC—one tournament and our annual trip to Monterey. The Auburn Valley event was characterized by two things—a low turnout and very shaggy greens. Auburn Valley is normally known for its fast greens, so we were shocked to find them with deep grass and no speed at all. The course's explanation was that their green mower had broken down the previous week, still out for repairs. Some of our players solved the slow greens very well, others not as well. See the results. We also played at Wildhawk on May 1 with a good turnout.

Our Monterey trip was a huge success—we had 37 members and guests participate. The initial weather forecast looked a little grim: low temperatures and possible showers. Both days, though, were beautiful with partly sunny skies. We didn't play any scoring, skins or CTP, just fun golf on good courses. Special mention for Poppy Hills—I think the course was in the best condition ever. The fairways had a nice cushion that made iron and wood shots sweet to hit. The greens were medium speed and in perfect shape. If you missed the trip this year, be sure to join in next year.

Meanwhile, our president, Mike Morrow, ran afoul of a garden hose, twice in one trip, and had a huge fall. He ended up with a broken toe and ankle, plus assorted bumps and bruises. He still made the trip to Monterey and hit short shots into the greens. Hang in there, Mike, recover soon.

From Mike Morrow, Club President:

Welcome to May. I hope everyone is doing well. The Club was provided good weather for the Monterey trip. Because of COVID there were no games played, just casual golf. With Monterey behind us it is time to start thinking about our Carson City trip, June 21-22. I have one and two night packages available; they will be sent out to our members. Please email me, not Renee,

at <u>morrowundesided@yahoo.com</u> to sign up. Checks should be made out to Mike Morrow.

TOURNAMENT RESULTS AUBURN VALLEY

1st Flight

1 Brad Erway2 John Valdes73

3 Cosme Diaz 77 (3-way card off)

4 Mike Brunelle 77

Brad Erway also won the putts with 28.

2nd Flight

1 Jim Svobodny 71 net (card off)

2 John Buck3 James Snyder73

4 Mike Pritchard 74 (card off)

John Buck had the best putting score with 33 putts.

Closest to the Pin Winners:

Hole #6, Dan Gish, 13' 3", Hole #8, Brad Erway, 7' 5", Hole #12, Brad Erway, 11' 4" and Hole #16, Darren Morgan, 4' 9".

WILDHAWK

1st Flight

1 Terryl Dooley 69 net

2 Ron Mantsch 72 (card off)

3 Gary Phillips 72

4 Dan Gish 73 (card off)

Kevin Spitler won the putting contest with 29 putts.

2nd Flight

1 Rich Stratton 66 net 2 mike Hull 70

3 John Buck 71 (card off)

4 Diane Dooley

71

Rich Stratton topped the putting with 27 putts.

3rd Flight

1 Bruce Prokopow 66 net 2 Larry Mechem 70

3 Scott Stremple 71 (card off)

4 Donna Anderson 71

Cindy Beach had the best putting score with 31 putts.

Closet to the Pin Winners:

Hole #4, Ken Leufgen, 6' 5", hole #7, Toby Bartz, 8' 10", hole #12, Gary Phillips, 6' 10", hole #17, Diane Dooley, 8' 5".

This event was also the Public Links qualifier, but the final selections for the next level haven't been settled yet.

COMING EVENTS

On May 22, TRGC is playing Lincoln Hills, our last event in May. Renee has already sent out the entry form. We start out June with Empire Ranch on June 12. We have our weekday event at Carson City on June 21 & 22. Our courses there will be Empire Ranch (the Nevada version of that name) and Dayton Valley.

TRGC WEBSITE

James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the 2021 tournament schedule and other current information, including the 2021 membership renewal form. This is a big job; thanks, James for your work each year to give us a better website. Check it out when you get a chance and use it as a reference for upcoming events: www.tworiversgolfclub.com. James even has previous months' newsletter on the site.

RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Welcome back, all of you who renewed your membership. If you have not yet renewed your TRGC membership, the form is on our website. Don't miss out on the fun tournaments on our schedule. As always, TRGC is looking to

increase its membership base, so be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to play in our events.

SUNSHINE

See my opening paragraph for the news on Mike Morrow's injury. I don't have any health news for anyone else—good news.

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is tpagefam@surewest.net; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page